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Roseworthy Student Newsletter    

Welcome back! We hope you had a 

fantastic break and are ready for     

Semester 2.  

STUDENT REPRESENTATIVES 
Our School based Committees contin-
ue to meet on a regular basis. Remem-
ber we have student representatives on 
many committees so if you have any 
issues you would like to raise please 
speak to your relevant student repre-
sentative. We still have a vacancy for a 
3rd year DVM student on the Curricu-
lum and Assessment Committee – 
please let us know if you are inter-
ested. 
 
VSAAC VISIT 
The Veterinary Schools Accreditation 
Advisory Committee (VSAAC) will be 
visiting our School (11

th
-14

th
 October) 

for reaccreditation of our Veterinary 
Program. Some of our students will 
also be involved in the process.  
 
FEEDBACK 
Thank you to all students who complet-
ed SELTs (Student Experience of 
Learning & Teaching) for Semester 1. 
Your feedback is valuable and we ap-
preciate you taking the time to com-
plete them. We also have a confidential 
suggestion box located on top of the 
assignment boxes in the Williams 
Building. Please feel free to place your 
suggestions/feedback in the box – you 
can remain anonymous.  
 

CRTITICAL DATES 
In the lead-up to Semester 2, please 
ensure that you are aware of critical 
dates such as the Last day to add 
courses online, Census Date and so 
forth. Please also take note of the ex-
am periods – Primary and Replace-
ment (students are required to be avail-
able for both). www.adelaide.edu.au/
student/dates/critical/2016/  
 
AEA’s 
As we are entering a new semester, if 
any students have AEA’s (Alternative 
Exam Arrangements) please ensure 
your Course Co-ordinators are aware 
of this now (not at the end of the     
semester). 
 
Wishing you all the best for Semester 
2.  
 
 
SAVS Student Services Team 
Email:  

avs_enquiries@ask.adelaide.edu.au 

CRICOS 00123M The University of Adelaide 

NEWS FROM SAVS  

Diary Dates: 

25 Jul—Semester 2 Commences 

25-29 Jul—RACSUC’s Re-O’Week 

31 July—Nzikasi project Movie Fundraiser 

4 Aug—RAPS Breakfast 

5 Aug—Med Student VS RW Soccer  

13 Aug —Vet Ball 

26 Aug—AVSA Quiz Night 

8 Sep—R U Ok Day Events 

8 Sep—Charity Ball (TBC) 

18 Sep—City to Bay Run Run/Walk 

19-30 Sep—Mid-semester Break 

10-14 Oct—University Mental Health   

                    Awareness Week 

12 Oct—Waite vs Roseworthy 

 

Critical Dates: 

8 Aug—Last day to add courses online 

17 Aug—Due Date for upfront student    

               contributions and tuition fees 

31 Aug—Census Date 

16 Sep—WNF (Withdraw without failure) 

28 Oct—WF (Withdraw fail) 

5-19 Nov—Exam Period 

12-18 Dec—R/AA Exam Period 
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NEWS 

FROM 

THE  

LIBRARY 
 

Changes to Library hours 
 

The Library’s opening hours will change in  
Semester 2 

From Monday 25
th

 July, opening hours will be: 

 

 

Monday 8.30am – 6.00pm 

Tuesday 8.30am – 6.00pm 

Wednesday 8.30am – 6.00pm 

Thursday 8.30am – 6.00pm 

Friday 8.30am – 5.00pm 

Saturday / Sunday 
Closed 

Relocation of 
printer/scanner/

copier 

 
The Library’s printer has 

been relocated into the 
Library Computer Room, 

for more convenient  
access. 

The café is open daily during semester from 8:30am to 5pm.  

 

GRAB A PLATE, MATE 

Café 

      

This semester the café is concentrating efforts for the environment 

and continued sustainability on campus.  All of us have a responsi-

bility for how much waste we create and so begins our ‘Grab a plate, 

mate’ campaign.  This will include our day staff and students as well 

as our Residential Students.  The kitchen has a recycling pro-

gramme for cardboard, metal/tin and food scraps, leaving little for 

general waste and land fill.  We recognise take away meals are still 

important to have and we are continuing our great range of bio prod-

ucts to accommodate.  Dining in of course will be so much better 

after the renovations are completed but now is the time to start!   

Pre-order your lunch and never miss out 8313 7815 (Sandwiches, 

baguettes etc orders by 10:30am if possible) 

For assistance from the café please contact Cath Frankel                   

8313 7815 or email: roseworthy.cafe@adelaide.edu.au   

mailto:roseworthy.cafe@adelaide.edu.au
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RAPS—Roseworthy Animal Science & Postgraduate Students Society 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message From RAPS 

Welcome back to a new semester, we 

hope you all had a relaxing break! 

RAPS would like to congratulate the 

winners of the 3 minute thesis compe-

tition, Caitlin Evans and Tim Baker 

who will go on to represent the School 

of Animal and Veterinary Science at 

the Faculty of Sciences Competition. 

We wish them the best of luck! Also, 

well done to all the other participants 

and winners involved in the 3 minute 

thesis day. It was a great opportunity 

to showcase the interesting and di-

verse research being conducted here 

at Roseworthy! 

To welcome you back and get you 

back into the swing of things we will be 

holding a FREE breakfast on Thursday 

the 4th of August! Come down to the 

library from 8am for delicious pan-

cakes and say hi to our RAPS team. 

There will also be an opportunity to 

sign up to RAPS for $10, free givea-

ways and RAPS merchandise for sale, 

including pens, highlighters and bottle 

openers. We’d love to see you there! 

We are also looking for anyone inter-

ested in joining the RAPS committee 

or with ideas for events, so please 

contact us if you are interested. We 

would love to have Animal Science 

undergraduates and postgraduates 

involved and hear your ideas!  

Hope to see you on the 4th of August 

outside the library for your FREE 

breakfast!! 

 
 
President - Simon Pols  
simon.pols@adelaide.edu.au 
 
Vice President- Mandy Bowling  
mandy.bowling@adelaide.edu.au 
 
Secretary - Jessica Fabijan            
jessica.fabijan@adelaide.edu.au 

Treasurer- Caitlin Evans                 
caitlin.a.evans@adelaide.edu.au  

 

 

 

 

Facebook  

Roseworthy An-sci and Postgrad Stu-

dents’ Society—RAPS 

 

Email:  

raps@auu.org.au 

Student Associations, Societies and Special Interest Groups 
For more information about Student Associations, Societies and Special Interest Groups within 
the School of Animal and Veterinary Sciences visit 

www.adelaide.edu.au/vetsci/current-students/associations/ 

 

Many clubs are part of the AUU’s Clubs Association. www.auu.org.au 

 

Many Student Associations and Special Interest Groups have their own websites and facebook 

pages. Watch for events posted on Facebook pages and the Online Calendar .  

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/vetsci/news-events/ 

 

Check out the Rosi Campus Facebook page (administered by students).  

Apply to see this feed by searching ‘Roseworthy campus’ or visit 

www.facebook.com/groups/500752649960619/ 

mailto:simon.pols@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:mandy.bowling@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:jessica.fabijan@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:caitlin.a.evans@adelaide.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/UofARAPS/?fref=ts
mailto:raps@auu.org.au
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwibo5j298PKAhUGmpQKHWjWB5sQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.imeimage.com%2Ffacebook-page-icon&psig=AFQjCNGPPMXpwhtUo5QHixn8coNW5DuWjg&ust=1453776040292747
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RACSUC—Roseworthy Agricultural College Student Union Council 
Although the last couple of months 
have been relatively quiet for 
RACSUC event-wise, we have still 
been busy preparing for coming 
events. The first week back in Semes-
ter 2 is the annual Re-O'Week, where 
we recapture the festivities of O'Week 
for the beginning of the new semester. 
Three events are planned for the 
week: Hen's and Buck's night at Was-
leys on Monday night (25th of July), 
Roseworthy Croquet Club Garden Par-
ty on campus on Wednesday night 
(27th) and the Roseworthy Pub Crawl 
at various pubs in the local area on 
Thursday night (28th). For more infor-
mation, see the Facebook event "Re-
O'Week 2016", which can be found 
through our RACSUC Facebook page. 

 

 

 

The next exciting event on the calen-
dar is the Medical Students Associa-
tion versus Roseworthy soccer 
match on Friday the 5th of August 
(Week 2). Make sure you come along 
to support the Roseworthy team so we 
can prove that Vets are the real doc-
tors! Kicking off at 7 pm at Park 19 in 
the city, with an afterparty being 
planned to celebrate or commiserate. 
See the poster adjacent for details, or 
check out the Facebook event "AMSS 
v Roseworthy Campus Inter-Society 
Soccer" to sign up to play. 

 
The annual Charity Week is in its early 
stages of planning, but will likely run 
from the 5th to 9th of September in 
Week 7, with Charity Ball taking place 
on Thursday the 8th. 

 

 

Finally the date of Waite vs Rosewor-
thy has been fixed as Wednesday, 
October the 12th. 

 
All the best for Semester 2! 

RACSUC 

Facebook  

https://www.facebook.com/RACSUC-262002563845386/?fref=ts


AVSA—Adelaide Veterinary Students Association 

Welcome back for semester two!  
 
We hope you are all getting excited for 
the upcoming Vet Ball on Saturday 
13th of August, we are looking forward 
to seeing you in masquerade-chic. 
Please note that ticket sales have con-
cluded for this event. Details for the 
night can be found below. 
 
Our following event is the annual Quiz 
Night which supports the graduate 
class' Africa study tour. The funds 
raised by the event and the raffle will 
go directly to the Nsikasi Project. This 
project supports the Siyatutuka      
community and their livestock on the 
border of Kruger National Park. It    
involves vets working with local    
farmers to provide vaccinations,     
veterinary services and aid in         
upgrading and maintenance of their 
facilities. Tables for the night can   
accommodate 8 people, so get togeth-
er a group of friends and support this 
great cause in a fun way. Further   
details can be found below. 

Vet Ball 

Date: Saturday 13th of August 

Venue: The Hilton, Adelaide CBD 

Time: 7:00pm til Midnight 

Theme: Masquerade 

 

 

 

 

 

Quiz Night 

Date: Friday 26th of August 

Venue: Freemasons Hall on North 

Terrace, Adelaide 

Time: 7:00pm start 

Cost: $10 AVSA members, $15 non-

members 

Ticket sales: 12:10 to 12:50pm at  

Tappos lawn every Thursday 

Raffle tickets will also be available at 

these times. 

- AVSA Committee 2016 

Facebook 
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https://www.facebook.com/avsa.uofa?fref=ts


Adelaide Uni Meat Judges Bring Home the Bacon 

During the first week of the holidays 

the Adelaide University Meat Judging 

Team travelled to Wagga Wagga, 

NSW for the exciting four day Intercol-

legiate Meat Judging (ICMJ) industry 

workshop and competition. This year 

was the 27th annual event, held from 

the 5th to 10th July, and attracted the 

largest cohort yet of 130 student en-

tries. 

This year’s Adelaide team comprised 

12 students studying Agriculture, Ani-

mal, and Veterinary Sciences who are 

in their third year, or completing Hon-

ours. In preparation for the competi-

tion, the team have been training hard 

since the start of semester one, each 

week attending theory and practicals 

which sometimes start as early as 

6am! This hard work paid off immeas-

urably during the competition and our 

students thoroughly enjoyed the event. 

The Wagga program provided stu-

dents the opportunity to hear from the 

best in the business, including interna-

tional guest speakers covering broad 

areas along the whole red meat value 

chain. There were also plentiful net-

working opportunities with industry 

leaders who have really built their 

name in the business, as well as with 

fellow students from ten Australian 

Universities and five international 

teams hailing from Indonesia, Japan, 

Korea and the United States (YES – 

meat judging is that big a deal that 

overseas teams make the trip to com-

pete!).  

The competition is based on judging, 

similar to that at Adelaide Royal of live 

animals, only we judge carcasses  

instead. By evaluating a carcass, we 

can determine many factors including 

sex, age, and quality – we don’t need 

to try a steak to know how good it will 

taste! Students judge several carcass 

classes covering beef, lamb and pork, 

and must also be able to identify 

primals and retail cuts. This year the 

Adelaide team of Jordy Kitschke, Bro-

dhi Carracher, Joshua 

Angove and Curtis 

Villani won Champion 

Team for Eating  

Quality Evaluation. 

Brodhi Carracher was 

also Runner-up indi-

vidual for Placings  

(by only two points!). 

This year’s competi-

tion was the most 

competitive yet with 

only 4 points separat-

ing the top five     

placing students over-

all, and Adelaide    

University finished 

strongly amongst 

tough competition. 

Jordy Kitschke was selected to attend 
an industry training sponsored by Meat 
and Livestock Australia to be held in 
Brisbane in August. This week of train-
ing is only open to the top ten placing 
students, as well as one student from 
each university, selected by the team 
coach.  

In the week prior to leaving for Wagga, 
the team spent valuable time getting to 
know and training with five students 
from Bogor Agricultural University, 
Indonesia. Many students from the 
Adelaide Meat Judging Team will trav-
el to Indonesia later this year during 
the annual Livestock Production Tour 
where they’ll be hosted by the friends 
they made during this time. 

Want to get involved?  in joining the 
team in 2017 or would like to know 
more, please contact Farrah Preston 
(farrah.preston@adelaide.edu.au or 
drop in to Davies Building, Room 
G22). 
 

Sponsors: 
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The 2016 Adelaide University Intercollegiate Meat Judging team.                               
Standing: Nicholas van den Berg (coach), Brodhi Carracher, Rebecca Wood,       

Kimberley Raoux, Joshua Angove, Ashlee McEvoy, Curtis Villani, Jenna Wildman, 
Michael Aldridge (coach) Farrah Preston (coach).                                                       

Kneeling: Jordy Kitschke, Ellen Canna, Amy Nankivell, Chloe Trotta 

The Adelaide University team of Jordy Kitschke, Brodhi 
Carracher, Joshua Angove and Curtis Villani who won 

champion team for Eating Quality Evaluation. 

mailto:farrah.preston@adelaide.edu.au
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Roseworthy Mens Basketball Club 

The Roseworthy Men’s Basketball 

Club had a lot of interest in the begin-

ning of 2016, enough that we were 

able to enter 3 teams into the local 

Gawler Starplex competition. The 

‘Ramrods’ and the ‘Panthers’ were 

entered into the 2nd division competi-

tion and are filled with 2nd, 3rd and 4th 

year students. ‘Roseworthy’ was en-

tered into the 1
st
 division competition 

and contains the more experienced 6th 

year Vet Students. 

The 6th year ‘Roseworthy’ team strug-

gled for numbers in some games due 

to the busy workload of 6th year Vet 

Science. However they still managed 

to have a reasonably successful sea-

son finishing middle of the ladder with 

7 wins, 8 losses and 1 draw. 

Ramrods and Panthers struggled early 

in the season as they adjusted into the 

new teams and learnt how to play with 

an all new team. However since then 

they improved massively and were 

able to come away with a few wins 

and draws late in the season. The 

Panthers v Ramrods Showdown 

games are always a season highlight, 

drawing the biggest crowd and the 

most intensity from the players. The 

first showdown was won convincingly 

by the Panthers 37-23 who were firing 

on all cylinders. Dany led the team in 

that game scoring 12 points followed 

closely by Tomm who scored 9. Fortu-

nately Ramrods were able to reclaim 

their pride in the second showdown 

thanks to the efforts Darren Trott and 

Keith who led the team to win by 3. 

Mention should be made of the new 

recruits Peter, Hampus, George, Tay-

lor and Henry who have come a long 

way since the start of the season. 

Their fundamentals and awareness of 

the game have improved more than 

we could have hoped for.  As a result 

we go into semester 2 with high hopes 

and the goal of making it into finals. 

We would also like to thank the spec-

tators who consistently come out to 

watch our games when prac tests and 

exams aren’t looming. The games al-

ways feel more competitive with spec-

tators present so we encourage any-

one and everyone on campus to come 

out and watch us hoop. Games are 

played on Tuesday nights between 

6:25pm to 9:45pm (varying from week-

week) at Gawler Starplex. 

Want to get involved? If there is 

anyone interested in joining the bas-

ketball club in Semester 2 they can 

contact Daniel McGilp, Pascal Urlings 

or Lachlan Cameron face-to-face or 

through facebook or email. 

Movie Fundraiser for Nzikasi Project 

When: Sunday 31 July, 4pm 

Where: Palace Nova Cinemas 

Palace off 250 / Nova 251 Rundle Street, Adelaide  

What Movie Screening: The BFG 

Cost: Adults $20, Children <12 $15 

 
 

Please contact Chelsea Smart or other admins for tickets via 
student email e.g.  chelsea.smart@student.adelaide.edu.au 

 

 

The cause is the Nzikasi project, run by Wildlife Vets South 
Africa. Twenty-four Final Year vet students are travelling to 
South Africa to work with Wildlife Vets in 2016. Communi-
ties living in the Nzikasi area on the border of Kruger Na-
tional Park utilise small cattle herds as their main source of 
income. Unfortunately, these domestic cattle are susceptible 
to diseases passed onto them from hardy wildlife over park 
borders. Wildlife vets provide vaccinations, parasite control 
and lameness treatments to these cattle to ensure their 
profitability in support of the local communities. As a bonus, 
these interactions with the cattle allows vets to inspect for, 
and monitor potential spread of, notifiable diseases such as 
Foot and Mouth disease. 

 
Donations in lieu of attendance are also greatly appreciated. 

mailto:chelsea.smart@student.adelaide.edu.au
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The UA Student App is FREE!  

It keeps you informed on or off campus. You can 
use it to do the following…. 

 check your timetable 

 view Academic Results for your courses  

 keep track of Academic Dates 

 get safety tips for on and around campus 

 follow links to useful information 

 view your borrowed library books and books 

on hold, 

 keep up to date with events and news around 

the University and follow University social 
media. 

 
Download it now for FREE from links to the Apple 
and Google Play stores.  

https://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/timetable-app/ 

                                   

Have you got the new Adelaide Uni app? 

Produced by the Faculty of Sciences, e-Science is a 
free magazine that offers interactive feature articles 
written by our researchers and complemented by  
resources.  

 

Download e-Science magazine (free) 

Issue 17 iPad | Web 
 

The wasps defending 
your veggie patch 
from caterpillars 

How centuries old 
teeth can help us 
understand disease 

What plant viruses 
can do for us and 
against us 

The hormone that lets 
wheat feel stress  

e-Science SAVS News & Events - Calendar 

All News and Events are aimed at students at Roseworthy. 

All Students are invited to provide news, items of interest, 
sporting results, academic dates and anything else of interest 
to the general student body at Roseworthy Campus. 

www.adelaide.edu.au/vetsci/news-events/ 

 

https://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/timetable-app/
https://itunes.apple.com/us/app/student-app/id951991865?ls=1&mt=8
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.uofa.student_app
http://www.sciences.adelaide.edu.au/schools-resources/e-science/
http://sciences.adelaide.edu.au/schools-resources/e-science/
https://itunes.apple.com/wa/app/e-science-magazine/id516459099?ls=1&mt=8
http://escience.realviewdigital.com/?iid=141761#folio=1
http://www.sciences.adelaide.edu.au/schools-resources/e-science/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/vetsci/news-events/


STUDENT SUPPORT AND DISABILITY ADVISOR 
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The Counselling Service is FREE and CONFIDENTIAL and is available to all enrolled students seeking to address issues 

that may be affecting their study and life.  

Sally is available for appointments on Monday, Thursday and Fridays.   

Appointments can be booked by emailing Sally, contacting Rebecca Dunbar at the Student Services front counter, or by 

phone on 8313 7812.   

If you have an appointment with Sally please come to the Student Services front counter at Roseworthy College Hall  and 

let the staff know.   

Email: sally.polkinghorne@adelaide.edu.au 
Web: www.adelaide.edu.au/student/support/roseworthy 

All campuses will have events to promote University Mental Health Awareness Week. If you would like to be involved in the 

initiative please email Sally Polkinghorne or Rebecca Dunbar to find out more.   

www.adelaide.edu.au/mental-health-awareness/mhaw/ 

Want to get involved?  

Join the University as it supports R U Ok Day. 
R U OK? Day is an annual day in September dedicated to remind people to ask family, friends and colleagues the       

question, "R U OK?", in a meaningful way. 

 

If you said YES then we have just what you need! 

Meet the Cocker Spaniel Crew - Pippa, Katie and Harry!  

They love walks, belly rubs & just chilling out! Typically Pip-

pa and Katie are the welcoming party when you have an 

appointment with Sally, however, they are always keen to go 

and explore with students. They are very health conscious & 

are watching their waistlines – so no treats please (don’t be 

fooled by their puppy dog eyes pleading for just a lick!) 

If you would like to spend time with any of the crew contact 

Sally Polkinghorne or David Purdie. Pippa & Katie are avail-

able Monday, Thursday and Friday & Harry is available any 

day by request  :) 

 

mailto:sally.polkinghorne@adelaide.edu.au
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/support/roseworthy
mailto:sally.polkinghorne@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:rebecca.dunbar@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:sally.polkinghorne@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:david.purdie@adelaide.edu.au
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STUDENT SUPPORT AND DISABILITY ADVISOR 

If so, you may be the perfect  

There are a range of factors that contribute to procrastination 
such as: 

Perfectionism: “If I can't do it well now I'll do it later 
when it will be done better.” 

Fear of failure: “I would be so humiliated if I didn't get a 
good mark; I just couldn't face it!” 

As an excuse: “I could have done better if I had more 
time!” 

The effect of messages you have received in your past: 
“You are stupid! You will have to work much harder 
than anyone else.” 

Internal thoughts: “I am a hopeless case if I don't get a 
good mark.” 

Problems with decision making: “I don't know which is 
the most important or where to begin.” 

Feeling overwhelmed and paralysed by too much work: 
“There is too much; I can't get it done in time.” 

Have you found yourself having thoughts to put off the work 
you need to do? For example:  

 "I won't be able to do it properly today because there isn't 
enough time." 

 "I'm too tired." 

 "I need more references." 

"There are too many distractions." 

 

IDENTIFY YOUR PARTICULAR SIGNS OF PROCRASTI-

NATION 

...How do you know you 
are procrastinating?  

...What do you do to 
procrastinate?  

...Identify situations or 
areas in which you 
procrastinate. 

 

 Tips to help you stop procrastinating! 

Procrastination = needless stress for you. By procrasti-
nating, you put yourself under an energy-draining 
emotional strain. Procrastination is the opposite of 
success! 

Make a list of what needs to be done – prioritise the list 
and make it achievable. If there’s too much on the list 
it will be overwhelming. Break long lists down into 
daily goals – spread it out over a realistic timeframe. 

Breakdown overwhelming tasks into small ones – every 
goal can be broken down into smaller more managea-
ble parts. 

Do a start-up task to break the stalemate. If your goal is 
to get an assignment completed, go to the library and 
check out some interesting books and periodicals on 
the subject or do some research on the internet. Start 
with something that you find easy or interesting and 
get on a roll!  

Work on your goal for a set period of time. Set a timer for 
30 – 50mins and ensure you’re in an environment con-
ducive to achieving your goal. Have a break at the end 
of this time and then get back into it! 

Determine your most productive time of the day and use 
it to your advantage! Do the most important or diffi-
cult tasks when you’re most productive and leave 
more routine tasks (ie photocopying) when you’re at 
your least productive. 

Lastly, reward yourself for meeting your goals beginning 
with your first steps. Treat yourself for achieving your 
goal! 

For more information about how to stop procrastinating visit 
the counselling website www.adelaide.edu.au/
counselling_centre/ . Or make an appointment to see Sally 
Polkinghorne.  

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/counselling_centre/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/counselling_centre/
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Extra Mural Studies (EMS) 

EMS ADMINISTRATION  
Please note that Kat Norris and Mandi Simpson are the two EMS Administration Staff. Judy Tucker has resigned from 
the University and Chris Craven has taken up a position in the Faculty of Health Sciences. Please ensure your EMS  
enquiries are directed to Kat or Mandi via animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au. 

EMS Administration Core Hours (Monday – Friday 9:30am – 2:30pm).  Staff may be available outside these hours. 

AHEMS 
Vacation Period 2 in July saw 208 AHEMS placements organised for both Veterinary Bioscience and Animal Science 
students.  We have had a number of new sites come on board and we encourage AHEMS students to source their own 
sites. However, please check Sonia Online first to ensure the site does not already exist and check the species require-
ment list here. If you do find a new site you will need to submit a Site Submission via Sonia (at least 8 weeks before the 
Placement Period) and it needs to be approved by the EMS Co-ordinator. If you have any questions please speak to the 
EMS Admin Team (animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au). 

DVM EMS 
68 DVM placements have been organised for July. Please remember to complete the “DVM EMS Placement Request 
Form” once you have confirmed with the site that they can take you. This needs to be submitted at least 8 weeks before 
the placement (and at least 12 weeks if the placement is overseas). All international EMS placements must be registered 
with the Global Learning Office.  

EMS Vacation Periods 2016 
EMS Placements take place in the University Vacation Periods. The dates for 2016 are: 

 

Vacation Period 2 (September) 
AHEMS students are currently being allocated placements for September and should hear by mid-August where they are 

going. Once you have been allocated a site please contact them to introduce yourself and gain the necessary information 

to complete the Student Placement Agreement by Friday 19th August 2016.  

DVM students who are going on placements in September should also complete their Student Placement Agreement by 

Friday 19th August 2016. 

Vacation Period 3 (September) 
Please check the Calendar in Sonia for critical dates. Please note if you are intending to attend a placement overseas 
please inform the EMS Administration Office immediately.  

 

 

Vacation Period 1 (11 Apr – 22 Apr) 

Vacation Period 2 (4 Jul – 22 Jul) 

Vacation Period 3 (19 Sep – 30 Sep) 

Vacation Period 4 (21 Nov 2016 – 3 Mar 2017) 

Pro-

gram 

Form Due for September Placements Due Date 

AHEMS Submit Placement Preference Form – SEPTEMBER 2016 VACATION 3 11 July 2016 

DVM Submit DVM Placement Request Form for September 25 July 2016 

AHEMS 
Complete AHEMS Complete Student Placement Agreement for Septem-

ber 
19 August 2016 

DVM Complete DVM Complete Student Placement Agreement for September 19 August 2016 

mailto:animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au
https://placements.adelaide.edu.au/SoniaOnline/School.aspx
http://soniaforms.adelaide.edu.au/soniaforms/Guidelines%20for%20Site%20Suitability.pdf
mailto:animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/global-learning/experiences/you-tell-us/
https://placements.adelaide.edu.au/SoniaOnline/School.aspx
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Vacation Period 4 (Summer: November 2016 – February 2017) 
Vacation Period 4 covered 15 weeks (November 2016 to March 2017), the majority of allocations for AHEMS will occur in 
September once the preference forms have been submitted. However, the EMS Administration Team will be accepting 

late forms throughout the summer break but at least 8 weeks notice must be given before the intended placement date.  

For DVM students we ask that they submit their DVM Placement Request Form for summer by the due date but will   
accept further placement requests as long as they have been submitted 8 weeks before the intended placement.  

Please check the Calendar in Sonia for critical dates. Please note if you are intending to attend a placement overseas 

please inform the EMS Administration Office immediately.  

 

 Any Enquiries please contact the EMS Admin Team at animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au 

 

Pro-

gram 

Form Due for Summer Placements Due Date 

AHEMS Submit Placement Preference Form – SUMMER 2016 VACATION 4 
12 September 

2016 

DVM Submit DVM Placement Request Form for Summer 2016 
26 September 

2016 

AHEMS 
Complete AHEMS Complete Student Placement Agreement for Septem-

ber 
21 October 2016 

DVM Complete DVM Complete Student Placement Agreement for September 21 October 2016 

Extra Mural Studies (EMS) continued 

The University of Adelaide’s Careers 

Service is a one-stop-shop for your ca-

reer development needs and enquiries. 

Job applications, networking, online 

branding, career advice and industry 

connections are some of the many ser-

vices and opportunities available to all 

University of Adelaide students and 

recent graduates. 

Career advice and study direction 

Appointments are available to students 

who require individual assistance to 

create a satisfying and successful em-

ployment pathway. This may include 

discussing career options following 

graduation, confirming if you’re in the 

right degree for your career goals, or 

discovering the jobs you will enjoy per-

forming that suit your personality. Our 

qualified careers advisors are here to 

talk you through your concerns. This 

service is available for up to 12 months 

after the completion of your degree. 

Job application assistance 

Resume improvements, cover letter 

development, selection criteria review, 

interview practice and mock assess-

ment centres are all part of the services 

on offer with the Careers Service.  As 

you apply for graduate and work experi-

ence opportunities, you will need to 

consider each of these job application 

components and may find yourself 

needing assistance or advice along the 

way. The Careers Service provides 

regular workshops and appointments in 

addition to extensive online resources 

to guide you through all of these pro-

cesses.  

Online Careers Portal  

CareerHub is your 24/7 career develop-

ment tool. In addition to job listings, 

CareerHub includes extensive re-

sources on a range of career-related 

topics and issues, the opportunity to 

search and book yourself into a careers 

event or workshop, and a searchable 

database of organisations across the 

country who are engaged with the Ca-

reers Service. Access is automatically 

provided to all enrolled University of 

Adelaide students at  

careerhub.adelaide.edu.au.  

Careers Service 

mailto:animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/careers/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/careers/
http://careerhub.adelaide.edu.au/
https://careerhub.adelaide.edu.au/students/login?ReturnUrl=%2f
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Global  Learning 

The Global Learning Office supports 
students participating in overseas 
study experiences. We offer semester 
and year-length exchange programs, 
as well as short study tours and   
summer and winter schools! 

 

Featured Program 

Closing soon! Applications for the 
International Livestock Production 
Tour close on July 31. This two 
week programme will provide        
Agricultural Science, Animal Science 
and Veterinary Medicine students the 
opportunity to experience livestock 
management and farming methods in 
Indonesia in November and Decem-

ber of 2016. Click here for more info! 

 

 

Have you ever considered     
studying part of your degree  

overseas? 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To learn more about Global Learning Opportunities: 

Website: www.adelaide.edu.au/global-learning/ 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/GlobalLearningAdelaide/ 

Instagram: @uaglobal 

Twitter: @uofaglobal 

Email: global.learning@adelaide.edu.au 

Phone: 8313 8220 
 

Photos (top to bottom): Nick Marshall—Sweden, Courtney Clark—USA, Alicia Rochler—South Africa,                          
Matthew Deutrom—Canada,  

http://studyabroad.adelaide.edu.au/index.cfm?FuseAction=Programs.ViewProgram&Program_ID=10368
https://www.adelaide.edu.au/global-learning/
https://www.facebook.com/GlobalLearningAdelaide/
mailto:global.learning@adelaide.edu.au


Page 14 Roseworthy Student Newsletter—Volume 7, Issue 3, July 2016 

University of Adelaide 

Blacks City-Bay Team 

This year we are encouraging students and staff from across 

the Roseworthy Campus to participate in the ‘University of 

Adelaide Blacks City-Bay’ team as they walk or run from 

North Terrace to Glenelg.  

 

In 2015 the team consisted of over 272 runners and walk-
ers—over 20 were from Roseworthy Campus.   

 

Once again, the exclusive City-Bay team package is just $20 
and is jam packed with benefits: 

 A code for half-price entry in the 2016 City-Bay, 

thanks to Westpac (you can view the full price entry 
fees here) 

 An official team singlet or t-shirt for race day, thanks 

to Nelson Teamwear which is available now for pick 
up from the AU Sport Office 

 15% off all footwear and apparel at Inter Sport Jog-

gers World (123 Pirie St store) 

 Access to a social running or walking group for 8 

weeks leading up to the event 

 The chance to win incredible prizes from our team 

sponsors, including New Balance footwear vouchers, 
BLAAX watches and MORE! 

To register, simply purchase the ‘2016 City-Bay team pack-
age’ for just $20 from The Blacks website and then follow 
the instructions to register for the City to Bay. . 

Follow the event updates on the Facebook event page to 
stay up to date. 

Please note: if you purchased a team package in 2015 you 
will need to purchase the 2016 team package in order to 
access half-price entry to this year’s event. 

 

Normal entry price for the race is $60 and $55 with conces-
sion for the 12km. By partnering with The Blacks this year 
you will receive the singlet, training program and half price 
entry, that’s totalling $50 for adults and $47.50 for students! 

 

Individual or Team Participation  

As there are thousands of participants in the race, Rosewor-
thy Campus runners and walkers can meet together in the 
city prior the race start and then all met again in Glenelg at 
the finish line.  Whether you take up The Blacks offer or just 
register yourself, if you would like to meet up with others 
from campus on the day, and/or be part of regular training 
leading up to the race, email David or Rebecca in Rosewor-
thy Student Services. 

 

 

More general information about the event is available on the 

City to Bay’s official website.  

www.city-bay.org.au/  

www.city-bay.org.au/how_to_enter.php  

Roseworthy Campus and Town Services contacts 

Staying healthy and active is part of balancing uni life so why not challenge yourself this semester and join us on 

the City to Bay walk/run on Sunday September 18!  

City to Bay—Roseworthy Campus Team 

This concise booklet is fantastic especially for new students! It provides a quick reference 
to some of the services on and around campus and an insight into campus life including an 
introduction to most student organisations and groups.  

 

Email Rebecca in the Roseworthy Student Services Office to request an electronic copy. 

http://www.city-bay.org.au/pre-race-info/entry-fees
http://www.city-bay.org.au/pre-race-info/entry-fees
https://theblacks.com.au/Common/Event.aspx?EID=4464
https://theblacks.com.au/Common/Event.aspx?EID=4464
https://www.facebook.com/events/252030965165201/
mailto:david.purdie@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:rebecca.dunbar@adelaide.edu.au
http://www.city-bay.org.au/
http://www.city-bay.org.au/how_to_enter.php
http://www.city-bay.org.au/
mailto:rebecca.dunbar@adelaide.edu.au
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Student Care 

Education and Welfare Officers 

8313 5430        studentcare@adelaide.edu.au 

 

Education and Welfare Officers are able to provide advice, 
support or information on any of the following matters:- 

- Information and referral for any issue which affect a     
student’s ability to study 

- Academic complaints, grievances and student rights    
issues 

- Accommodation assistance 

- Loans and small grants 

- Centrelink, tax and legal assistance 

For an appointment please call 8313 5430 or email student-
care@adelaide.edu.au  and our Receptionist will book you 
in. An Education and Welfare Officer will come to Rosewor-
thy to meet with you or accompany you to any academic 
meeting that you need to attend if necessary. 

 

Academic Progress Policy 

There have been changes to the Academic Progress Policy 
for Coursework students. http://www.adelaide.edu.au/
policies/1803/ 

Please be aware that if you receive a risk notice or ‘Show 

Cause’ notification, immediate attention is required. 

Student Care can assist you to understand the implications 
for you.  

 

Equal Access Grants 

Student Care administers a range of grants for University of 
Adelaide Students. 

Equal Access Grants are now available for first year un-
dergraduate students who are in financial difficulties. 
These are small grants to assist with some of the initial 
costs associated with beginning University. Please follow 
the link for more information and contact Student Care for 
an interview or if you wish to discuss further. 

https://scholarships.adelaide.edu.au/scholarship/ug/all/equa
l-access-scheme  

 

Walter & Dorothy Duncan Trust Grant  

The Walter & Dorothy Duncan Trust grant provides one-off 
requests for study-related financial assistance, students 
must demonstrate need and academic merit. This grant is 
only for continuing students who have completed at least 
one semester at the University of Adelaide. 

Applications available from Student Care Office, Lady Sy-
mon Building and from the Roseworthy Student Services 
Office, Roseworthy College Hall.  

Please follow the link for more information and contact Stu-
dent Care for an interview or if you wish to discuss further.  

Applications are not open to International Students. 

https://scholarships.adelaide.edu.au/scholarship/ug/all/
walter-and-dorothy-duncan-trust  

 
 

mailto:studentcare@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:studentcare@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:studentcare@adelaide.edu.au
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/policies/1803/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/policies/1803/
https://scholarships.adelaide.edu.au/scholarship/ug/all/equal-access-scheme
https://scholarships.adelaide.edu.au/scholarship/ug/all/equal-access-scheme
https://scholarships.adelaide.edu.au/scholarship/ug/all/walter-and-dorothy-duncan-trust
https://scholarships.adelaide.edu.au/scholarship/ug/all/walter-and-dorothy-duncan-trust
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We have moved! 
 
Come find Tracey in the 
new AUU Office  now 
located at the front of 
Roseworthy College 
Hall. 
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OPENING HOURS 

MONDAY—SUNDAY 

6AM—11PM 

STAFFED HOURS 

MONDAY 4PM—8PM 

WEDNESDAY 4PM—8PM 

THURSDAY 4PM—8PM 

Namaste 

Get your Thursday on the right path with Yoga 

in the Fitness Hub at 7.30am.  

Either pay $5 per visit or join the gym on an 

All Access membership to get FREE access. 

To join or book in contact the Fitness Hub.  

50% discount on Friends & Family 
6 & 12 Months Memberships. 

 
 

Offer Expires 31.07.16 

50% discount 

6 & 12 Months Memberships. 


